CLACKAMAS RIVER WATER BUDGET COMMITTEE MEETING 
FY2014 BUDGET - MINUTES

May16, 2013
BUDGET COMMITTEE:



Barbara Kemper
Citizen Member


Gary Kerr
Citizen Member


Cyndi Lewis-Wolfram
Citizen Member, arrived 6:40 PM

David McNeel
Citizen Member


Pat Russell
Citizen Member


Larry Sowa
Commissioner


Ken Humberston
Commissioner


Hugh Kalani
Commissioner


Grafton Sterling
Commissioner, by phone
STAFF PRESENT:

Lee Moore
General Manager


Carol Bryck
Chief Financial Officer


Kathy Jaeger
Sr. Finance & Accounting Specialist

Shelley Matthews
Sr. Finance & Accounting Specialist

Karen Sype
Sr. Finance & Accounting Specialist


Adora Campbell
Executive Assistant to the Board


Donn Bunyard
Operations Manager

Rob Cummings
Water Resources Manager

Suzanne DeLorenzo
Water Quality Manager


Bob George
District Engineer

Kham Keobounnam
Information Systems Manager

PUBLIC ATTENDEES

Patricia Holloway
Agenda Item 1.0 
Call to order


The budget meeting was called to order at 6:00pm by Chair Russell.  The pledge of allegiance was recited.   

Agenda Item 2.0
Approve Minutes of May 16, 2013

MOTION:
Ken Humberston moved to approve the April 26, 2013 budget minutes. Hugh Kalani seconded the motion.

MOTION CARRIED 7-0-0


Ayes:

Humberston, Kalani, Kemper, Kerr, McNeel, Russell, Sowa, 


Nays:

None


Abstentions:
None
CFO Bryck reviewed the handouts provided to the committee.
Agenda Item 3.0
Public Comment


No public comment was given at this time.

Grafton Sterling joined the meeting by phone.
Agenda item 4.0 
Discussion – FY 2013-14 Proposed Budget 

CFO Bryck provided on overview of the General Fund by expenditure category, highlighting the decision packages in the proposed budget.  A few questions were asked regarding changes between the history provided and the proposed budget.   Questions included:  

· Customer services why did FY 2012-13 decreased?   Answer:  we removed leak relief
· Customer services increase in proposed budget?  Answer:  additional promotional events planned such as school presentations.

· Last year vehicle maintenance was reduced, how are we doing budget wise?  Answer:  we are over budget for heavy equipment and it is the reason there is an increase in the proposed budget.

· Are the decision packages dollars included in the proposed budget?  Answer:  All decisions packages are included in the proposed budget.

· Comment on Capital Outlay included the 5 year plan helps the committee look forward.

Public Comment: 

Patricia Holloway spoke on the risk pool from last year.  It matched the insurance deductible of $50,000.  This year the policy has a zero deductible for the most part.  It is her understanding that instead of turning over a claim on the insurance a large payout was made to an employee to settle a claim.  
This comment was interrupted as it relates to a personnel matter.

Ms. Holloway continued regarding insurance and other risks the District may incur if we do not use our insurance carrier.

Staff was asked to respond to Ms. Holloway comments.  Most of Ms. Holloway comments are true.  Our agent of record has advised CRW to keep small claim to ourselves, much like homeowners do to keep their premiums lower.  It is our hope that the Risk Pool is not spent but is more for contingency.

Ms. Holloway made additional comments regarding the FCS Consulting Group presentation at the May Board meeting.  Proposed was a 17% rate increase, will this go into effect or not?  The budget was based on which rate structure?  The presentation proposes raising rates over 100 percent over the next 5 years including the rate increase from last year.

Staff was asked to respond to Ms. Holloway comments.  The budget messages states the revenue is based on the rates approved by the Board in March 2012.  The work by the consultants is on-going.

Chair Russell wanted to poll the committee on their interest on this topic.  It is a Board issue.  Budget Committee members could keep current on this work.  The Board members will provide an open forum during their rate discussions.  This will be the same as any 190 agreements.  Additional input may be sought from S&P as we might need to issue bonds at some point.

Board members made a few comments:  The advisory group will continue to work with staff.  Rate increases will be held off if possible, CRW will look for other efficiencies such as selling additional water to other entities.  
Agenda item 6.0 – Future Actions

Motion: 
Ken Humberston moved to approve the General Fund fiscal year 2013-14 budget as presented.  Hugh Kalani seconded the motion.  

Discussion:  Is the motion for the original proposed budget or an amended budget?  It is the proposed budget.  There has not been an amended to the budget for the committee.  

 MOTION CARRIED 8-1-0


Ayes:

Kalani, McNeel, Kemper, Humberston, Russell, Sowa, Lewis-Wolfram, Kerr



Nays:

Sterling



Abstentions:
None

Motion: 
Cyndi Lewis-Wolfram moved to approve the CIP Fund fiscal year 2013-14 budget as presented.  Gary Kerr seconded the motion.  


MOTION CARRIED 8-1-0


Ayes:

Kalani, McNeel, Kemper, Humberston, Russell, Sowa, Lewis-Wolfram, Kerr



Nays:

Sterling



Abstentions:
None

Motion: 
Barbara Kemper moved to approve the Capital Reserve Fund, Rate Stabilization Reverse Fund, SDC Reserve Fund, and Revenue Bond Fund fiscal year 2013-14 budget as presented.  Ken Humberston seconded the motion.  


MOTION CARRIED 8-1-0


Ayes:

Kalani, McNeel, Kemper, Humberston, Russell, Sowa, Lewis-Wolfram, Kerr



Nays:

Sterling



Abstentions:
None

Agenda item 7.0 
Motion to Declare No Tax Levy


MOTION:  
Ken Humberston moved to declare no tax levy for FY 2013 -14. Cyndi Lewis-Wolfram seconded the motion.

MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY

Agenda item 8.0 – Closing Comments
Ken Humberston thanked the staff for answers to his questions.  He thanked the committee for their time.   Cyndi Lewis-Wolfram thanked the Board for following the committees’ recommendation last year on the rate study.  Pat Russell thanked Cyndi for the reminder on the follow up from last years meeting.  He also thanked the board, fellow committee members and staff.  This should be an interesting year and feels it would be best if the budget committee keep in touch on the issues.    
Meeting adjourned at 7:02 pm

Minutes approved by:

Gary Kerr, Budget Committee Vice Chairman
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